
 

 

5 CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 - PROPOSED NEW STREET NAMES 
NEW ROAD AT WHITFIELD LIFE SERVICES CENTRE, 71 LOTHIAN CRESCENT, 
DUNDEE (AN139-2013) 

 
Consultation on a new street name for a new access road being constructed in Whitfield to service the 
new Life Services building commenced on 22 October 2013 and concluded on 8 November 2013. 
 
The consultation correspondence was put to the Ward Councillors, City Archivist, Communities 
Officer, The Whitfield Development Group, NHS Tayside and Ballumbie Primary School. 
 
Suggestions for names were requested asking for reasons for the choice of name.  The following 
proposals were received as part of the consultation exercise: 
 
1 Harvest Field Crescent - proposed by P5/6 pupils of Ballumbie Primary school which is near to 

the proposed road.  The name is chosen to show historical links to the surrounding area and 
linking to farming/harvesting of crops from the fields. 

 
2 The Crescent - proposed by The Whitfield Development Group as a link to the new building. 
 
3 Crescent Entry - proposed by The Whitfield Development Group as a link to the new building. 
 
4 Greenfield Crescent - proposed by The Whitfield Development Group as a reference to the 

former primary school which stood near the new road. 
 
5 Whitberry Crescent - proposed by The Whitfield Development Group as a reference to the berry 

fields that once dominated the site of the estate. 
 
6 Kellyfield Crescent - proposed by a Ward Councillor as a link to the former Kellyfield Hotel which 

was near the new road. 
 
The Whitfield Development Group also suggested reintroducing names of former buildings within 
Dunbar Park that have been demolished:  Copper Blue Court, Camberwell Court, Holly Blue Court and 
Small Meadow Court. 
 
The above proposals numbered 1-6 were considered as relevant and appropriate, however, the 
suggestion to reintroduce the former street names was not considered appropriate for this street but 
may be considered for future housing roads in the area. 
 
Consideration was given to all the proposed names and it has been concluded that Harvest Field 
Crescent should be promoted as the official name for this new street. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve the new street name of Harvest Field Crescent. 
 


